Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting June 30, 1975

All Selectmen were present

Mr. Richardson asked about the cemeteries, the Selectmen agreed that he should do as he has done in the past, if he wants to take the responsibility.

Martin Nichels netified the Selectmen that he would be en vacation from July 4 until July 8.

Christie Ellinweed inquired about the land ewned by the tewn knewn as the eld Keene Read, he wants to buy it. The Selectmen will find out the exact location. They told him he would have to do this through Town Meeting.

A gentleman, who is building on the top of Lovern Mill Read wanted to known about the upkeep of the read. The Selectmen said that they believed that, the part of the read in question is in Windser. The same man wants to put a trailer on this lot, the Selectmen told him to go to the building inspector and then through the Planning Board and the Board of Adjustment. They told him he could camp on his land as long as he didn't make anything permanent.

The Park Department met with the Beard of Selectmen, they discussed buying a lifesaving tube, the life guards believe that this would be an invaluable aid in the performance of their duties.

Mr. Richard is giving two tables, one this year and one next year, these tables are to be set in cement so they wen't go missing.

There was seme discussion about the length of the beach, Keith Sesneskie, the fellow who is doing the Tax Map said that it was about 170 feet.

Mrs. Craig asked about the locks for the ears, nobedy seems to know where they are. She also complained about how often the barrels are emptied.

The Park Department said that it seems tobe caught up.

There was some discussion about using youth corps workers for the summer but it didn't seem to be a good idea.

Jee Tatre had an idea about centreling Nen Residents at the beach by using Dump Stickers as identification. He said that there must be some centrel as there are large crowds of people using the beach on weekends. He mentioned that perhaps this could be centreled by charging people. An Ordinance will be made that this beach is for Residents and Taxpayers only. There will also be an Ordinance to keep degs off the beach, but they will use the signs for new.

It was ascertained that the Lifeguard's duty is to stay on the beach and to protect the beach. The town will not be responsible before 9:AM, and after 5:30 PM.

The Park Department believes that there should be a Pelice Trainee at the beach en Weekends to centrol traffic and to be available if the Lifeguards need him for any situation that they cannot centrol.

The Selectmen agreed that there should be a fence at the Tennis Court on the water side, this will be installed.

Lee Marshall speke to the Park Department and the Selectmen about setting up a committee to investigate and plan a year round Recreation Program, he said that he could get a number of interested people to participate. The Selectmen felt that this was a good idea and gave him the go ahead. He and the people he has in mind will be meeting with the Park Department in the near future.

The Selectmen agreed to try the cepier

Merle Abern has infermed the Selectmen that he will repair the sidewalks and it will not be sub-centracted.

Page 2

Minutes of the Selectmens Meeting June 30, 1975

Chief Craig reperted: he will assign a Pelice Trainee to the beach on weekends to assist the Lifeguards, he will not be in uniform, badge only.

Keith Sesneskie presented the tax map. He explained hew it is to be used. The Selectmen gave him the right to sell copies of the map if he desires. The check for the final payment \$2610.00 was drawn, Bob will see to it that Keith gets it as soon as Edith Hill signs it.